
Alstead Board of Selectmen             Meeting Minutes       August 1, 2017 

The Alstead board of selectmen met in open session on Tuesday August 1, 2017 at 6:30 at the 

municipal offices. Members present were Chairman Rock Wilson, Tim Noonan and Alan Dustin. 

Chairman Wilson called the meeting to order at 6:35. Tim led the pledge of allegiance. Alan moved 

to accept the amended minutes, Rock Wilson seconded, motion passed.  

The board discussed with Mary Lou and other Friendly meals volunteers what equipment would be 

necessary to move back into the Town Hall. Alan reported the CIP committee would like to see 

some cabinets built for the Town Hall for supplies.  After much discussion, it was decided the large 

stainless cabinet would need castor wheels put on it if it was necessary to go back into the Town 

Hall. Mary Lou will look into finding these, David offer to help also. The board asked about how 

many keys have been given out to other Friendly Meals volunteers. Mary Lou answered only 4 keys. 

The board reiterated no one shall be in the Town Hall late at night or staying at the Town Hall 

overnight.  

David reported the grading had been started and chloride will be done depending upon the rain. He 

went on to report the stumps on South Woods have been removed. He is starting to look into the 

prices for a broom for the upcoming budget season. Glenn asked about selling the old truck on 

municibid. NO decision was made to sell the old truck.  

The board will plan on a public hearing to accept the unanticipated funds from the highway block 

grant. The public hearing is set for Tuesday August 15, 2017 at 6:30 at the Town Hall.  

Jeff Smull reported the library trustee will be meeting this Thursday and discuss the library steps. 

After the meeting, they will report back to the board. Chairman Wilson reported the board will need 

to have a public hearing to access the Library Capital Reserve funds.  

Tim asked Glenn who was on the CIP committee. No further discussion.  

Chris Rietmann asked if the board will accept the hazardous mitigation draft. The board agreed to 

accept the text but not the map. Chris offered to email Lisa Murphy for clarification regarding the 

water well protection portion of the map.   

Jane Quaglin spoke on behalf of Bob Quaglin, he plans to meet with David next week and go over the 

job descriptions.  

The board reviewed and signed the no overnight parking ordinance Chief Murrell had prepared.  

Rock Wilson moved to adjourn, Alan Dustin seconded, meeting adjourned at 8:35.  

Respectfully Submitted,  

Kelly N Wright 


